
Pastor’s Corner-Rev. Leah Ntuala 

A HUGE THANK YOU to all the committees and 
staff members who have been working so hard at our 
―Spring Cleaning‖    efforts.  I know there have been lots 
of changes and I thank you for helping make those 
changes possible and for all your work.   
―If you don't create change, change will create you‖  

- Anonymous 
You are creating change!  
 

On the 20th of March I will officially be Installed as the 
Pastor of First Presbyterian Church. I can not express 
my excitement! I know Music at 23, The Bell Choir and 
The Church Choir are already busy rehearsing music. I 
am very excited for the people from the Presbytery as 
well as my friends and family hear the gifts God has 
given this congregation in music. I also can’t wait for 
them to meet each of you. I have had so much fun     
getting to know you little by little and getting to work 
alongside you in the ministries of this church.  

 

We will be marking the start of our Lenten Journey 
with an Ash Wednesday Service on Wednesday, March 
9th at 7:30pm. It is a time to reflect and meditate on 
our sins and an opportunity to repent. Lent is a time to 
honor and remember Jesus’ 40 days and nights in the 
desert. Repentance is the act of turning our lives to 
God. The world offers many distractions and               
opportunities to divide our selves. Lent is the 40 days 
of the year when we make an effort to heal those divi-
sions and center our lives once again with God.  
Blessings on your journey of Lent.  

  

Peace, Pastor Leah 
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On March 6th -March 19th the Church will be holding a Silent Auction . The 

church is disposing of various surplus items. We are asking people to place bids on 

the items if you would like the item. We will deliver the item to you if it is within 20 

miles.  You may also bid an amount as a DONATION. If that is the highest bid on 

the item it will be donated to The Salvation Army or The House of Concern. You will 

be given a receipt noting your donation.  
 

We received the following letters of correspondence which did include a Thank You 

note from Marion Crull for the fruit basket sent to her after her accident. A Thank 

You note from the House of Concern for the  church and our continued support 

of helping the  people in need in our community.  There also was a Thank You for 

our continued support from the Pittsburgh Theological Seminary . 
 

Christian Education has sent out postcards and will be resuming Sunday School 

Education on March 6th.  
 

Membership and Parish Life is really making progress with the cleaning out of 

the kitchen area.  Hopefully moving ahead with the Pot Luck dinners, soon.  Still 

questions concerning the Palm Sunday Brunch, will work on this matter.  
 

The choir  is taking over the responsibilities of the candles on Sunday, lighting 

them, and also making sure that they get extinguished at the end of service.   
 

There will be sign up sheets for anyone who wants to volunteer to be a Greeter or 

Usher in the Narthex.   
 

Stewardship and Finance did report that we have an increase in pledges, 24 of 

the pledges were increased from last year.   
 

Spring Cleaning is almost done and Pastor Leah is now looking for volunteers to 

help paint the downstairs areas. 
 

Marion Crull has resigned from  Session the Nominating Committee will be 

looking for someone to complete the remainder of this year.  This resignation was 

accepted with regret. 
 

Next Session Meeting will be on  

Monday, March 28th at 7pm  

 

Session Briefs– Clerk of Session, Elaine Ritter 
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Vanderkamp 

Vanderkamp was wonderful!! We are already looking forward to next year,  
Feb 3rd -5th 2012 .  Please take a look at some of the pictures of our time at  

Vanderkamp taken by Bob Seem. 
 

The Women’s Circle met on Feb 7th. Letters were read from Family Counseling and the House 
of Concern thanking the Circle for the donations, especially the diapers delivered to The House 
of Concern in December. Family Counseling and Domestic Violence appreciate the                
knitted/crocheted hats and blankets made by individual members.  

We finished lesson 5, which gives the number 144,000-a source of discussion: literal or        
symbolic. Lesson 6 based on Chapter 12 contains good news and bad news. The good news is 
the Christ is victorious over sin and death. The bad news is Satan is still stalking the earth. 
Look for the blessing of hope, not fear. 

We continue to bring in extra personal care items for The House of Concern each meeting. 

Thanks to Joyce for all the times she prepare coffee and sets the table, especially since she 
comes in special on Monday. 

Our next meeting is March 7th at 12:30 . Please bring a sandwich and join us.         

The 3rd Sunday in March donation is Breakfast Cereal.                                 

Women’s Circle 
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Music, Dollars and Sense  

 Our music program continues to thrive. We are blessed with our endowments and    
supportive patrons in our congregation. The music of our church continues to offer choral 
music programs for all—it has been said ―from the womb to the tomb‖ - and that pretty 
much sums it up.  Our youngest choristers are 4 years old and the Church Choir has    
members in their eighties! All have found somewhere along the way, an especially           
satisfying enjoyment in making music either on an instrument or in a choir, in a band or 
orchestra. We are giving so graciously to our church and the community, the Gift of Music, 
as our music programs include both church and community members.  

 The Session contributed about 20% of the funds needed to offer the programs we 
had in 2010.  Individual patrons contributed another 65% and the balance of our funding 
came in ticket sales.  Dollars and Sense.  That’s what this is about.  We sense the need in 
our community and our dollars individually or collectively make this rather unique          
opportunity available to anyone who would like to cultivate his or her interest in sacred 
and secular music.   

 Our Junior Choir is currently working on a children’s opera ―All the King’s Men‖ by 
Richard Rodney Bennett to be presented here in May 2011.  I am contacting Patrick Collins 
in Geneva to see if he would  be our stage director.  Since I announced the opera to the  
children, we already have 5 or 6 new members in the choir.   

 On March 20th at 2.30 p.m., our choirs will be providing the music for the            
Installation Service of the Reverend Leah Ntuala as Pastor of the First Presbyterian Church 
of Seneca Falls. Demian Spindler, one of the finest young trumpeters in North America will 
again be playing in our church. A small orchestral ensemble will accompany the Junior 
Choir in the singing of Psalm 150 by Benjamin Britten.  Marjorie Fahrenholz will direct the 
Bell Choir, and our Church Choir with guest choristers from Music at 23 Cayuga will sing 
the magnificent setting of ―The Spirit of the Lord is upon Us‖ by Elgar.   

 Recently I heard the Cornell Glee Club as guests of Carolyn and Bob Seem. An          
a cappella ensemble of about 16 men called ―The Hangovers‖ performed as part of the con-
cert.  They sang some seriously funny and entertaining music and have accepted an invita-
tion to perform here in our church in April or May or this year.  By the way,  ―Hangovers‖ 
refers to students who stay an additional year to finish a degree.  Well, you know …..   

 Now the dollars part.  We need your contributions to make these programs happen.  
In order to go ahead with our third Summer Music Camp we need money.  Patrons are 
needed to support the Young Performer’s Series, and of course, The Hangovers!  Last year 
these programs totaled $7,500.  As in giving to your church, we trust you will give          
generously to insure the continuing operation of our music program.   

 Thank you with all my heart for your gifts and I sincerely hope you will continue to 
be inspired to support Music at 23 Cayuga.  

Thank you!  

 

Music Director -Tom Harris  
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You are cordially invited  
to the  

Service of Installation  
for  

Rev. Leah Ntuala 
on  

Sunday, March 20, 2011 at 2:00pm. 
Participating in the service for the day will be the Executive Presbyter, the Rev. Joelle 
Davis, Moderator of the Presbytery, the Rev. J. Christy Wareham, the Rev. Paul 
Malles from Penn Yan, Elder Diana Becker and Elder Sue Goodrich as the            
commission. Also dressing for the day will be the Rev. Dr. Peter Crego, Pastor   
Emeritus.  

This is a worship service of Geneva Presbytery and we will be collecting an offering 
that day to benefit the Seminary students in the Presbytery.  Communion will be 
served by intinction. There will be a reception following worship.  

Sunday School begins on Sunday, March 6th. This is for children K -6th grade. 

Children will be excused after the Children’s Message to their Sunday School         

Classroom located downstairs next to the church office. We are using the One Room 

Sunday School curriculum which allows us to teach a variety of children who are      

various ages in one classroom. The program includes lessons, crafts and music. 

Through Sunday School your children will receive more knowledge of the Bible while 

developing a deeper relationship with God.  

Please keep your calendars free this summer for Vacation Bible School! We will be    

offering a VBS program for the whole community! We will need the help of the whole 

church for this to be a success, so keep your eyes and ears open for ways you can      

volunteer.  

Christian Education  
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Thanks to Bob and Carolyn Seem who took candle-lighters home to clean off layers of 

wax build up. 

Thanks to Karen Beals and Nancy Shuster for cleaning the red children’s choir robes. 

To Karen Beals who was honored for her work in community with United Way, West     

Fayette and First Presbyterian Church 

Thank you to all who donated blood at the Red Cross Blood Drive on Feb 17th. 

To Barbara Gray who was honored by the United Way as a Volunteer of the Year for her 

work at the Waterloo Library and Historical Society.  

Thank you Wayne Lohr for taking  the church donations  to the House of Concern. 

Thank you to George Elyséev for repairing a shelf in Eastman Hall  during coffee hour.  

Congrats to Chris and Kirsten (Dunbar) Fitzgerald  who brought a baby girl, Evelyn 

Brooke Fitzgerald  into the world on January 23rd! Congrats also 

to the grandparents,  Jim and Cherie Clark . 

 

Church Family News  

March Birthdays  
Mary Headley                   3/02 
Jeb Becker                         3/03 
Carol Rook                         3/08 
Sara Walker                       3/09 
Virginia (Lay) Brady        3/10 
George Elyséev                  3/11 
James Clark                       3/13 
Marjorie Fahrenholz        3/23  
Betty Geraghty                  3/25 
Susan Derr                         3/28 
Elaine Ritter                      3/30 
Wendy Kain                       3/31 

APRIL Newsletter                

articles due the 3rd       

Thursday of the 

month, March17th.  

It will be mailed on 

March 31st.  
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Coffee Hours  

March 6th: Fellowship Hour in the Social Hall, coffee host: Wendy Kain  

March 13th:  Cayuga Bridge w/Dick Burtless , coffee host: Mike and Jan Day 

March 20th: No Coffee Hour-Installation Service at 2:30pm  

March 27th: Airtight Insulation w/Mr. Robertson , hosts still needed 
 

Know someone ill or hospitalized? This month, please call: Barb Lohr at 568 -8998.  
 

To Keep in our prayers: Liz Brown, Alice Burgdorf, Pastor Scott Cupp, Paul Foote, Florence 
Foster, Denny Haynes, Mary Headley, Laura Hoatland, Helene Hollatz, Crystal Jones, Doug Kraus,  
Tom Sage, Christopher & Jennifer Simpson, Katherine Schaertl, Alberta Stuck,  Cathy Van Vechten,  
Ruby Vogel, Fran & John Webb 

Ushers, Greeters and Nursery  

March 6th -Communion  
 

Greeters: Bob and Carolyn Seem 

Nursery: Elaine Ritter and Barb Lohr  

 

March 13th -1st Sunday in Lent, Daylight Savings begins 
 

Ushers:  Marion Crull and Matt Crull  
Greeters:  Liza Merriam and Barb Van Kirk  
Nursery:   Paul Richardson and Lindsey Gee 

 

March 20th -2nd Sunday in Lent 
 

Ushers:  Mike and Jan Day 
Greeters:  Caroline and Bob Seem 
Nursery:  Kathy Gee and Lauren Gee 
 

March 27th -3rd Sunday in Lent 
 

Ushers: Dick Burtless and George Elyséev 
Greeters:  Marv and Iva Lay 
Nursery: Matt Crull and Scott Jessop 
 

April 3rd -Communion, 4th Sunday in Lent  
 

Ushers:  Kathy Gee and Lindsey Gee 
Greeters: Marion Crull and Matt Crull  
Nursery:  Marion Crull and Matt Crull  
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E-mail: fpressf@verizon.net 

Website: www.fpressf.com 
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Church Office: 315.568.6636 
Hours: Monday -Thursday 8:30 -2:30 
 

Sunday Worship at 10am. Nursery Care available. Sunday School 10:15am.  
Coffee Hour in Eastman Hall following worship.  

 
 

Rev. Leah Ntuala-Pastor 
Rev. Dr. Peter J. Crego-Pastor Emeritus 
Elaine Ritter -Clerk of Session 
Karen Beals-Treasurer 
Tom W. Harris -Director of Music & Organist  
Marjorie Fahrenholz -Handbell Choir Director  
Kyle Bruzda– Sexton 
Joyce Lohr-Secretary 
 

Session meets of the 4th Monday of each month at 7pm. 
Presently serving Elders: Jeb Becker, Richard Burtless, Richard Damaske Susan Derr, 
Kathy Gee, Scott Jessop, Marvin Lay, Barbara Lohr, Jannette Monterville, Paul      
Richardson, Elaine Ritter, Clerk of Session and Rev. Leah Ntuala, moderator. 


